



## Dixon Little League Meeting

Date: November 5th, 2025

**BOARD ATTENDES:** Ricky Rodarte, Casey Willard, Kara Morreira, Mike Morreira, Chrissy Negron, Catherine Rodarte, Martin Osier, Daniel Havlin, Sierra Fry, Mike Veliz, Jenn Willard, Melissa Habbeshaw, Tim Owens

**START TIME:** 6:05

**:ADJOURNMENT:** 8:12pm

TOPIC	DISCUSSION OVERVIEW	FOLLOW UP/TASKS
Approve Previous Meeting Minutes	Motion: Melissa Habbeshaw Second: Jenn Willard All in favor: 12 -Yes -No	
Rules and Local Rules	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>● Opt out of 6.02<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>○ Motion: Jenn Willard</li><li>○ Secord: Melissa Habbeshaw</li><li>○ All in favor: 12 - Yes 0 - no</li></ul></li><li>● Opt out of 9.01<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>○ Motion: Casey Willard</li><li>○ Secord: Mike Morreira</li><li>○ All in favor: 12 - Yes 0 - no</li></ul></li><li>● Opt IN of 3.04/7.14B @ AAA and Above<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>○ Motion: Catherine Rodarte</li><li>○ Secord: Mike Morreira</li><li>○ All in favor: 12 - Yes 0 - no</li></ul></li><li>● Opt In 15yrs play in JRs<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>○ Motion: Kara Morreira</li><li>○ Secord: Melissa Habbeshaw</li><li>○ All in favor: 11 - Yes 1 - no</li></ul></li><li>● Opt in of 15 yr olds pitching<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>○ Motion: Melissa Habbeshaw</li><li>○ Secord: Casey Willard</li><li>○ All in favor: 12 - Yes 0 - no</li></ul></li><li>● Local Rules Approval<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>■ Motion: Melissa Habbeshaw</li><li>■ Second: Tim Owens</li><li>■ All in favor: 12 -Yes 0 -No</li></ul></li></ul>	



<b>Connex and Field Clean up Date</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Sunday 11/9 @ 8am</li> <li>• Budget Approval \$1500 <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>■ Motion: Mike Morreira</li> <li>■ Second: Tim Owen</li> <li>■ All in favor: 12 -Yes 0-No</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	
<b>Budget for Field Maintenance</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Budget Approval \$15000 <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>■ Motion: Mike Morreira</li> <li>■ Second: Tim Owens</li> <li>■ All in favor: 12-Yes 0 -No</li> </ul> </li> <li>• Committee for field maintenance (Mike Morreira, Tim Owens, Ricky Rodarte, Mike Veliz, Casey Willard, Daniel Havlin, Martin Osier) <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>■ Motion: Jenn Willard</li> <li>■ Second: Melissa Habbeshaw</li> <li>■ All in favor: 12-Yes 0 -N</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	
<b>Scholarship and Volunteer Hours</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Willing to volunteer 6 hours</li> <li>• Needs to be approved by the board</li> <li>• Would need to vote January 1st</li> <li>• 10 Schlorships Approval \$2000 <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>■ Motion: Jenn Willard</li> <li>■ Second: Tim Owne</li> <li>■ All in favor: -12 Yes -No</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	
<b>Sign ups for in-person dates</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Postpone the 8th</li> <li>• Move to Saturday 15th 12 - 2</li> </ul>	
<b>Open Discussion</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Received ORI number and setting up date for all boardmembers to be live scanned</li> <li>• MOU for 2026 submitted</li> <li>• Approval for snackbar to take over apparel and ordering of board shirts <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Motion: Mike Morreira</li> <li>○ Secord: Catherine Rodarte</li> <li>○ All in favor: 12 - Yes 0 - no</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	Finalize order once new design is created

**Next Meeting:** Wednesday December 3rd, 2025 -

